Notes of the Stockwell Forum held at Oasis Childrens Venture from 7.00pm on 15th April 2015.

Those present:-   Jeff Hale, Jana Hale, Ian Beever(IB), Cllr Andrew Wilson(AW), David Prichard Jones, Lucy Annan, Elaine Kramer, Edith Holtham(EH), Jim Lynch, Phillip Inglesant(PI), Linda Suggate, Blake Gilchrist, Michael Greene, Ezlo Perrera, Bill Allison, Anthony Tang, Mohammed Jaser, David Rose, Adelaide Mackenzie, David Lackey{StudleyRA}; Dave McCaffery(DM), Christina Smith{TfL};Nathalie Alcock(NA){Oasis}; Steve Griffin (SG),  John McCay (minutes) {Stockwell Partnership}.
Apologies: Gerry Evans {LBLambeth}, Cllr Tina Valcarcel, Cllr Imogen Walker, Cllr Alex Bigham, Sam Parton.
1. 
SG welcomed the attendees and introduced the speakers. 
1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting (11.12.14) were agreed as a true record. 
1.2
There were no matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda. 
2.
Oasis Children’s Venture 
2.1
NA stated that Oasis had joined the Chelsea Fringe this year and had a programme of events linked to it including outdoor cinema, ‘garden trail’ and a local history project  between the 16th May and 7th June.
2.2
In addition NA stated that they were running an after-school club, had a series of workshops for all ages on Saturdays, and contributed to ‘Memories of Stockwell & Brixton’ on Facebook. Their Inclusion Team offers free childcare.




Contact:  oasisnaturegarden@gmail.com 
 3.
Stockwell Gyratory Update
3.1
DM stated that the feedback from the local community during the earlier consultation had been very good (the report is available online) and that all stakeholders had been extensively consulted. The driving ethos remains ‘balancing the needs of all users.’ The construction phase should begin between October and November with an aspirational completion date of April 2016 and CCTV will be used to fine tune the traffic flows. 

3.2
After a lively Q&A session, DM stated that he would raise a drop-off provision for mobility restricted passengers with the steering group the following day and offered to discuss any unresolved issues with the audience after the meeting.   Contact: www.tfl.gov.uk/stockwell-cross   
4.
Planning Update

4.1
IB gave the meeting an informed digest of the larger planning applications in the area.
4.2
The latest summary of local planning applications is available now at: Planning Updates, Jan – Apr 2015 | Stockwell Partnership
5.
Local Projects Update
5.1
EH stated that the Friends of Lambeth Libraries were circulating a petition to stop the projected closure of any Lambeth Libraries. AW stated that the council’s 2020 Cultural Services document was part of a balanced response to the £90 million reduction in funding from central government. 

5.2
PI stated that the Lansdowne Residents’ Association were holding an event in ‘the circle’ on Lansdowne Gardens on 7th June
5.3
SG stated that there would be a Digital Storytelling session at SP offices, 157 South Lambeth Road   on Tuesday 21st April between 15:30 and 17:00.
5.4
SG stated that Lambeth Council had announced that a forthcoming policy review has led to the delay of the plans for Stockwell Market by one year.

5.5
Someone asked that it be noted that ‘Stockwell Square does not represent the architect’s vision in many respects.’

5.6
SG stated that he had spoken to the council prior to the meeting for an update on the Fruit and Veg stall. London Underground had duly served notice on the stallholder for the end of April and Lambeth Council has supported the stallholder’s application for an adjacent pitch in the square.
REFRESHMENT BREAK – Italian Food 
7.
The meeting ended at 8.40pm. 

Future dates for forums:–  check  http://www.stockwell.org.uk/projects/the-stockwell-forum/ 
